


Winchester League of Women Voters Steering Committee Minutes   

March 5, at 7-9 p.m.

At the home of Jean Herbert.

In attendance: Marilyn Mullane (facilitator), Juanita Zerda (host), Rosemary Pye (secretary), Nancy Schrock, Jean Herbert, Leslie Kennedy and Vicky Coccoluto.  Absent: Susan Woodward

Welcome and check-in.

Minutes were approved as submitted by Marilyn. 

Treasurer’s Report
Juanita’s report was accepted as presented. The only change was $140 based on four new members who paid $100 as sustaining members, of which $35 was allocated to fundraising.  The amount given to the Ledges to reserve the room for the Brainstorm Brunch will be refunded.  Maggie Russell paid extra (above our budgeted amount) to meet the cost of the room, and she will be refunded. We will be receiving our 25% share of the Shirley Valentine ticket sales, which is $222.75 (including an extra $25 contribution from a guest of a member).  The Scharfman Grant we have been awarded due to Jean’s work, will be received in March.  The budget transition will be in June.  Everything is fine for the annual meeting.

Membership Report 

Leslie reported that we have 63 members.  Nancy shared a revised membership challenge draft , which will go out just to members.  She will enclose a card with our remaining events for the year.  Jean will do the mailing.  To stay with our effort to keep track of our goal of increasing membership, Leslie will work on a follow-up later to go out in April.  

Voter Services

The town election is March 31.  The Day at the Races is set for Sunday, March 8, from 2 to 4.  Nancy, Vicky, Jean, Susan, and Jo-Ann will meet at Jo-Ann’s on March 6 to review the questions submitted and draw up the questions.  They were please by the unusually large number of questions, which appears to be due to the interest in Wright-Lock Farm.  On Sunday, there will be a membership table and cards with our upcoming calendar. 

Five League members responded to the request for volunteers to help with the debate. 

Leslie has arranged for the banner reminding people to vote to be posted at the rotary on the 16th or 17th.   

Programs:

Hot Topics:
· March 19– Violence against Women and Women in Education – The Stories of Women’s Lives

Professor Dyan Mazurana, Research Director at the Feinstein International Center and an Associate Research Professor at The Fletcher School, and Morgan Trevett, a senior at Winchester High School, who has made two trips to Guatemala with School the World, are the speakers.  Kathy-Ann Hart, the Executive Director of the WMCN, will moderate.  She was able to secure the Griffin Museum for free, because their director is on the WMCN board.  Rosemary has interviewed the WHS senior for an upcoming Star article and will also pursue the feasibility of WINCAM recording.  Nancy has put it on the web site and sent out an eblast.  Lily Yamamoto from the WMCN is working with Nancy to do the poster, which will have both logos.  Leslie will work with the WMCN to post in schools and around town.  Marilyn Mullane is working to identify the youth leaders at the various churches and synagogues to be sure we reach young people.  Vicky and Marilyn volunteered to staff the membership table.

·  April 9 – Sanborn House, 7:30.   –Town Planner Brian Szekely will present the town warrant on smart growth.  He will have about 20 minutes.  This will be followed by 10 minutes each for representatives of the Design Review Board, the Chamber of Commerce, and the Housing Board.  The presentations will be followed by a time for Qs and As. We decided that the main role will be to introduce people.  This program will come after the public hearing, but it will be a chance of interested segments of the community to respond.  Nancy will ask one candidate identified by the SC as excellent to be our moderator for this event.  The Sanborn rental fee is $75.

 Tuesday Topic:

· March 24 , 3 to 4:30, Spring Book Read, I Am Malala, at The Library.  Leslie has been working with the Social Studies Department at WHS on the program.  Kris Kurhajetz, dept. chair, will try to have a group read the book.  Julie Kinchla at the Winchester Library has ordered 10 books and Book Ends has ordered extras and will give the book group discount.  Marilyn is identifying youth leaders to help publicize this.  It is on the town calendar and Nancy has put it on the web site and has done an eblast.  Leslie has the prepared study questions for I Am Malala.  A reminder will be sent to members shortly before the program.

Other Programs:

· Brainstorm Lunch – Cancelled because of the bad weather.

· The lesson learned is to schedule a back-up date for this time of the year.  The next one will be in two years.

· Shirley Valentine -  Raised $222.75, which is less than if we had had a direct fund raiser, but provided a nice social event for League members and their guests.  We all had a wonderful time, and we supported a community resource.  The consensus was to make this an annual event.

· March 7, Mass. League Leaders Lunch – Marilyn will speak about the fundraising we did with Jimmy Tingle, which is considerable work, and Shirley Valentine, which was not a lot of work.   Rosemary will attend.  They hope to get ideas about fund raising and membership development.

We briefly considered other ways of raising money for next year’s biannual fundraiser.  Ideas included a solar house tour or a kitchen tour.  Concerns were that you need at least six houses, and people are reluctant to open their homes to the public.

We noted that next year will be an election year, and we perhaps will want an election theme.

· March 10 – NonProfit Net March Seminar – Telling Your Story with Social Media, Lexington Library, 1:30 to 3:30

Rosemary to ask Susan if she can attend.

· April 12, 1 to 5, at Juanita’s or Nancy’s, Planning Meeting for 2015-16 Year.  

We will invite the full membership.  We will have a closed meeting from 1 to 2 to consider nominating members to the Steering Committee for next year. We will go over the full list of members to try to identify potential volunteers.  We will have  those members interested from 2 to 5 for “structural” program planning and development of our proposed budget.   We will still have  our traditional planning meeting in the summer to introduce new SC members and flesh out program plans after our Annual Meeting.  Marilyn is stepping down from Voter Services.  Rosemary will not seek to extend her term another two years.

Communications:  Nancy has brought the website up to date, except for the pictures.  Susan will do that.  Nancy will be training Susan.  The transition from Juanita to Nancy as treasurer will come in June.  Leslie will be doing the communications with Susan while Nancy is away. 

We still need to upload our SC meeting minutes.  Everyone should send their final copy of the minutes they drafted to Nancy, who will upload them in the summer.  They are valuable mainly for archival reasons.  Nancy will tell us how far back we need to go.

We need to add LWVW to the town website of local organizations.

· New business:  Set on the April agenda a discussion of policy on what we will post on the web site and what on Facebook.  

· Upcoming vacations: Jo-Ann will be away March 14-April 18.  Nancy will be away two weeks in February, end of March - May, also July.  Marilyn will be away March 23 - April 3.

· Updates on other activities -

· Civic Leadership Award:  Caren Connolly will be honored.  It will take place at The Sanborn House on a weekday evening during the first two weeks of May.  Susan Verdicchio has the wine from last year.  Juanita, Rosemary, and Jean  formed our subcommittee who will work on planning this event.  We  could showcase the work we have done this year.  We would ask her people to say a few words.  We might have a video made of a student from each school talking about the impact  WFEE has had on their school.  Juanita will confirm the date for this celebration so that Marilyn can get back to Caren Connolly.

· Annual Meeting, June 13, 10 to 12:30, MASA.  Price is approximately $9 per person (without tax and tip?).  Marilyn will confirm the date, time and price with MASA.  The planning meeting is Vicky, Leslie, and Marilyn.  Jean will be at the first planning meeting to permit a smooth transition.  Bylaw changes (Marilyn and Jean) will also require a meeting.
Pending:

By-Law changes – Jean and Marilyn to work on changes to notices for Annual Meeting.

Adjourned at 9:00.

Calendar:
IX. Calendar

March 7 
Mass League Leaders Lunch, 11 AM - 3 PM, Norwood VFW Hall

March 8
Day at the Races, 2 - 4:30 PM, McCall

March 11
Eyes on the Prize, the Freedom March from Selma to Montgomery,



Clark University, 6 - 8 PM, Jefferson Hall 218, 950 Main Street

March 19
LWVW/MCN Hot Topic  : Violence against Women and  

                      Women in Education - the Stories of Women’s Lives, 7 - 9 PM, Griffin 

                      Museum

March 31
Town Election

April 2

Steering Committee Meeting, location (library), Facilitator (Susan),    

                      Secretary (Vicky) - open member meeting, 6:45 start

April 9

Hot Topic  : Town Center Initiative

April 27
Spring Town Meeting

April 28 
Day on the Hill, 10 AM - noon

May ?

Civic Award Leadership Celebration

May 15 -16
LWVMA Convention, Clarion Hotel, West Springfield, MA

May 27
LWVMA Birthday

June 13
Annual Meeting/Masa Brunch,  10 - 12:30 AM

Upcoming Meetings:



Host


Facilitator


Secretary

April 9     Library open meeting         Susan



Vicky

May 7       Jean   


 Vicky



Marilyn

June ?          


   

